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Newcastle East Public School 
Works notification

December 2018

Site establishment and construction works have 
commenced and between December 2018 and the 
end of February 2019, Artel Constructions will:

• install fencing and hoardings to separate the 
site from the school grounds

• remove trees within the site to facilitate 
construction. New trees will be planted as part 
of finishing landscaping works at the end of 
the project

• remediate known asbestos within the site in 
strict accordance with all applicable 
legislation, regulations, policies and guidelines

• begin bulk excavation, removal of the existing 
COLA, relocation of existing services.  

Temporary Closure of Brown Street between 
Kitchener Parade and Tyrell Street

The removal and relocation of the existing COLA 
away from the school site will require oversized 
vehicle movements. 

To facilitate these movements, a short section of 
Brown Street between Kitchener Parade and 
Tyrell Street will be closed on 10th December 2018 
between 9.00am and 2.30pm. 

Traffic control will be in place for the safety of 
students, the local community and workers. Road 
users are advised to obey the directions of traffic 
controllers at all times.
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Remediation work – 7 to 24 January 2019

There is known asbestos within the site that will 
potentially need to be remediated as part of the 
site establishment and early works.

The health, safety and well-being of students, staff 
and our neighbours is our highest priority, and all 
necessary measures will be implemented to ensure 
that the material is remediated safely. 

Any material found on site will be removed during 
the school holidays between 7 and 24 January 2019, 
weather and site conditions permitting.

This work will be carried out by a licensed asbestos 
removal contractor and will be conducted in 
accordance with the Department of Education’s 
Asbestos Management Plan and Safe Work NSW 
requirements. A hygienist will conduct air 
monitoring during the remdiation works to ensure 
there is no exposure to workers or the general 
public. 

Please be aware that removal of asbestos will pose 
no risk to staff, students or the local community. 

Working hours

Work will take place from 7am to 5pm, Monday to 
Friday and 8am to 1pm Saturday.  No work will take 
place on Sundays or public holidays.

Over the Christmas and New Year period, there will 
be a site shut down from 5pm, Saturday 22 
December 2018 to 7am, Monday 7 January 2019. 

We are here to make sure that work is completed 
safely and efficiently and we will minimise impacts 
on the community at every opportunity.




